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Newsletter November 2024 

Editor: Paul Lamford 

wbunewsletter@gmail.com 

 
The Premier League is the 
strongest event in Wales, played 
with screens over two weekends, 
and was strengthened by the 
“transfer” of two very strong 
players this time round. Steve 
Auchterlonie (right) was born in 
Wales,  while Andrew Hughes (left) 
has retired to Brecon. Both are 
Premier Grandmasters and have 
had many successes in English 
Bridge Union events. Among these was Steve winning the 

Grandmaster Pairs with Kath Nelson in 2023 and Andy winning the 2017 National Pairs with 
Steve Preston. They formed a relatively new partnership and teamed up with seasoned 
Internationals Paul Denning and Adrian Thomas. They made a great start and led the table 
comfortably after the first weekend. Wales extends a warm welcome to the new players. 
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The winning team on the first weekend never looked back, beating the second team 19-1 in 
the first match, and extending their lead throughout the weekend. The top eight pairs in the 
X-IMPs were from the top four teams. 

 
 

This was an interesting board 
from the first day. At six of the 
eight tables, 3NT made. A typical 
auction was 1C-1H-2S-2NT-3NT 
and West has to lead a diamond 
to threaten the contract. Declarer 
ducks in dummy and East wins 
and returns a diamond. Now the 
best chance is the king of clubs 
from dummy. East wins and now 
another diamond is too slow as 
declarer can clear the clubs and 
rise on the first heart.. East needs 
to switch to a heart and the 
defence, in due course, will make 
two hearts, two clubs and the king 
of diamonds. The winning team 
sat out this round, so their 
defence was not tested! 

 
One of the wildest boards was 
opposite. Three pairs were in 6S by 
South and only Mark Roderick found 
the diamond lead that allowed East to 
cash both winners. At our table East 
opened 1H and I tried 6S. With 
hindsight, East should double this but 
has no idea that I have two diamonds. 
This is not a hand that can be bid 
scientifically. I was surprised that one 
South overcalled 4S as I did not think 
there were any conservatives left in 
Wales after the recent general 
election. I think that 4H is technically 
the right overcall, which should be a 
slam try in spades, but I expect that 
none of the pairs in the field had 
discussed this. Paul Denning plays a 
4H overcall over 1H as a VERY GOOD Four Spades and this would have been useful here. 
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There is a saying that “what goes 
round comes round”. An example of 
this was opposite. 
Dafydd Jones and Adam Dunn 
reached the wrong slam, 6S, 
although it is a bit unlucky that there 
is a trump loser. As can be seen 6D 
is better and even 7D is with the 
odds. Viking Yuen and Paul 
Cunningham bid to 6D and were the 
only other pair to reach slam. 
Luckily for Dafydd East had bid 
clubs, so there was no reason for 
West to lead anything other than 
the jack of clubs and the miracle 
line of pinning the nine of clubs on 
the second round brought home the 
slam. Easy looking at all four hands. 

Both pairs of the leading team were 
well over +1 IMP per board, with 
Auchterlonie and Hughes nearly +2 
IMPs per board. They had the 
biggest swing of the weekend when 
they made 6Dxx on the following 
board. The score of +1830 is known 
as a Revolution after the uprisings 
in many European countries in that 
year. Quite a few scores have 
“monickers”, +1100 is a Henry after 
the taking of the throne in that year 
by Henry I, while +1400 is an 
Owain, after Owain Glyndwr, the 
Welsh martyr. +1660 for 6Hx or 6Sx 
is  a Restoration after the return of 
Charles II while +1790, for 7NTx is 
a Washington after the First 
Address to the Union. East made a Lightner double of 6D, asking for an unusual lead, and 
West found the club lead. Sadly, this was not what was needed, and West needed to lead a 
spade to beat the contract. Then declarer cannot get to dummy to take a discard on the top 
heart, East ruffed the club, but declarer now had an easy 12 tricks. This was the sort of bad 
luck that Mieke and Ceri had all weekend. 

The Second Weekend 
This saw the leaders get pegged back somewhat but their lead of 35 VPS was too much, 
and it always looked likely that they would win. However, there was some hope when they 
lost two matches on the first day giving a chance to Dunn and Pottage, the chasing teams. 
Jake Dunn and Martin Jones then had a storming Sunday, and their team had a 
mathematical chance going into the last round. Steve Auchterlonie and Andy Hughes 
continue their good form and cemented their lead in the Cross Imps with something to spare. 
This was their first Premier League, and they made Erling Haaland seem sluggish. They 
were guaranteed one Camrose weekend, but the five pairs behind them were quite close. 
The top pair were automatically selected and the selectors added Denning and Thomas, 
Pottage and Ratclfff for the first weekend. The pair in second did not play in either match 
against the winning team and a better measure is an adjusted Cross Imps taking into 
account the opposition. The selection looked spot on and reflected this. 
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The final table: 

 
Conveniently, the first page of the Cross-Imps had all the players who were positive, and the 
full list for the prurient is on the WBU website: Steve and Andy were convincing winners: 
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One of the most interesting hands was the following vulnerable slam, which was made by 
two declarers, gaining a baker’s dozen of IMPs. It’s widely believed that this phrase 
originated from the practice of medieval English bakers giving an extra loaf when selling a 
dozen in order to avoid being penalized for selling short weight. 
 

 
 
Gwynn Davies and Tony Haworth both made 6D by South, but they were blessed with a 
spade lead from West, when they could not misguess the suit. Gary Jones did better and 
found the club lead which took out an entry to dummy prematurely. The winning line now is 
hard to find. Best is to win the club, ruff a club, cash the two top diamonds and the king of 
hearts and exit with a diamond, endplaying West, but this was not found at the table. 

Finally, there were some big swings on this board: 
 

 
 
Martin Jones and Jake Dunn were one of the three pairs who took the push to 6Sx, cheap 
enough even vulnerable. The law of total tricks protects you and it works for once. EW have 
11 trumps and NS have 10, and even if the defence find the club ruff (which two of the NS 
pairs failed to do), it is only 800.Jake only lost 500 on the ace of hearts lead. 
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 Cardiff Bridge Club – A Potted History by Maggie Pierce 
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CARDIFF BRIDGE CLUB IN THE 21ST CENTURY by Gwynn Davies 

This year Cardiff BC marked the 50th anniversary of its becoming a members club, having 
previously been privately owned. We later moved to Penylan and began our partnership with 
Penylan Bowling Club. This is a novel arrangement which, like any marriage, has had its ups 
and downs, but given that we share facilities and pool our resources the longevity of the 
partnership is not to be sniffed at. (Perhaps, as with the French revolution, 'it's too soon to 
tell'). We are all members of the parent club and have use of its facilities, including the 
kitchen and bar. On the bridge side of things we offer a mixed menu, catering for players of 
all abilities. There are face to face games on Tuesday and Wednesday evenings and on 
Thursday afternoon. Also, and certainly not least, there is a 'social' game on Monday 
afternoons devoted to conversation and home-made cake, along with a bit of bridge. This is 
our most successful session, regularly attracting a full house. There are also two online 
games, held on RealBridge on Monday and Wednesday evenings. We offer teaching 
sessions for beginners and improvers and have established a very promising link with Cardiff 
University which we hope to maintain through successive generations of students. The 
students (and former students) effectively provide their own teaching and join in the main 
duplicate games as they feel ready.  

Two recent innovations are worthy 
of mention. First, we now employ 
tablets rather than bridgemates; 
and secondly, Simon Gottschalk 
has developed our own online 
pre-payment system. This greatly 
eases the burden on the director 
(or her assistant), as most players 
now pay for their game online, in 
advance. We spice up our 
programme with special events 
and have a social committee who 
help to organise these. We 
recently held a charity event in 
memory of Glyn Meredith, our 
chairman, who we lost suddenly 
and all too soon. We celebrated 
our '50th' by holding a handicap 
Swiss Teams, which was a great 
success. We also, as an annual 
fixture, have the Hirst/Kurbalija 
Swiss Teams, held every January 
in memory of Mike and Filip, two 
stalwarts of the club and of Welsh 
bridge. This is an open event to 
which all are invited. Finally we 
have our Geoff Evans quizzes, 
with pizza, organised by Anna 
O'Brien in memory of Geoff, our 
popular former member and 
expert quizzer. 

                 The poster for an early party 
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Holland and Semp Double at Porthcawl 
 

 
You would be right in saying “there aren’t any mountains in Porthcawl”, and the above 
picture is from this year’s Montenegro congress in which John Holland and Raymond Semp 
also triumphed. 
 
They won both the teams and the pairs in Porthcawl. The latter was on a split tie: 
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The teams was only slightly more comfortable, and they were a full VP ahead of second 
place, teaming up with one of Wales’s finest, Paul Denning and his Gloucestershire 
teammate Alastair Catchpole. 
 

 
 
The full results and an interesting history of the 
Porthcawl Congress are on the West Wales Bridge 
Association website. A very good result was achieved by 
Susan Munday and Pat Jenkins (opposite) who won the 
Open Pairs on the Friday.  The wildest board of the 
weekend was the following in the teams. Only three pairs 

managed to reach the cold 7S, and 
much will depend on how much 
interference they get in hearts. A 
possible auction would be 1S-(Pass)-2C-(4H)-5H-(6H)-7S but it is a lot easier looking at all 
four hands of course. I think 5H should be exclusion Blackwood, but not key card. If you bid 
this with confidence, well done. Even Holland and Semp, who led the cross imps, did not. 



13 
 

Third place in the teams was an 
impressive result for Viking Yuen and Fu 
Cheung, who moved to Wales three 
years ago. They teamed up with Maggie 
Pierce and David McAndrew. Viking 
reports on a few interesting hands. The 
bidding here was Pass-Pass-1NT-Pass-
2C-Pass-2H-Pass-4H-All Pass. North led 
the king of diamonds and South played 
the nine. Now North switched to the two 
of spades, won by the queen in dummy. 
Declarer now played a heart to the king, 
but North won and played a second 
spade won by West. He later played 
South for the queen of clubs and went 
off; He had the extra chance of playing 
for spades three-three but when he used 
the king of clubs as an entry he could not 
make it. 

 
An ambitious auction led to Viking playing the 
poor contract of 6H. 1H-Pass-2NT(Jacoby)-
3H*(takeout)-4H-Pass-4NT(RKCB)-Pass-
5D(1/4)-Pass-6H-All Pass. East led a diamond 
and North captured West’s king with the ace. 
Now trumps were drawn, and the diamond ruffed 
in South. Then a club was led towards the king. 
West needed to go in with the ace, but when he 
did not, he was thrown in with the ace of clubs 
and endplayed. Either he conceded a ruff and 
discard or led a spade round to the queen. A 
misdefence, in that it must be right to play the 
ace of clubs and another, but you can only deal 
with the defence that you get! 

 
Their opponents reached a poor grand on 
the third board. North opened a trash multi 
and the auction proceeded: 2D–Pass–
2H(pass or correct) –2NT–Pass–3S–
Pass–4NT(RKCB) –Pass–5H(2KC w/o Q) 
–Pass–5N(king asking)–Pass–6C(CK, by 
West’s understanding)–Pass–7S–All Pass. 
South led a club, but declarer was forced 
to take the diamond finesse which lost. 
Grand is very poor, around 20% needing 
South to have Kx in diamonds. 6S is an 
excellent contract. I think you draw trumps, 
eliminate the rounded suits and then run 
the ten of diamonds. If North wins with the 
jack he will be endplayed. And if South 
covers with the jack, you put on the queen. 
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Welsh Women’s Bridge by Mia Deschepper 

Women's Bridge in Wales is going strong. The newly introduced WW teams league started 

up last month with 10 teams of women from all over Wales competing. The team in the lead 

at the moment has Eleanor Price, Meryl Skipper, Joy Secular and Nalini Dewan playing. 

Each month the women’s division of the EBL 

organises a training session on RealBridge, where 

teams from all over Europe play against each other 

and an expert player comes online afterwards to 

discuss the boards. In October, the training session 

was coached by Sabine Auken, a professional 

bridge player from Germany who is considered to 

be one of the top female players in the world. A 

record number of 296 women from 22 different 

countries across Europe took part! Sabine prepared 

some very interesting hands focusing on the "End 

Play" technique, with which many struggle. 

Early this year, women’s pairs who were interested 

in training to play in a more competitive field were assigned a mentor, who (hopefully) helped 

them with all aspects of bridge. Some partnerships shifted during the following months, but it 

resulted in 10 pairs entering the Welsh Lady Milne trial on 18-19th January. Three of these 

will be selected to represent Wales in the Lady Milne Trophy, the home international ladies 

teams championship which will take place next April in Bristol. The entries to the trial are: 

Andrea Knox & Julie Milewski, Bev Cox & Susan Biggin, Diane Kurbalija & Liz Commins, 

Melanie Thomas & Sooz Nesom, Lorrie Murphy & Sheila Shea, Mia Deschepper & Ceri 

Pierce, Helen Houston & Sophie Cunningham, Gilly Clench & Suzy Lawson, Miriam Handren 

& Veronica Burrows and Meryl Skipper & Joy Secular. Best of luck to all! 
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Pam Edwards 

Peacefully on the 8th of November 2024. 

Pam was married to John and was mother to Krista, Lucy 

and Simon and grandmother to Laura, Peter, Rebecca and 

Alex. Great grandmother to Freddie and Matilda.  

Pam loved to play bridge and was encouraged to learn by 

her mother (Joan Smith) who was also a formidable player 

on the Welsh bridge circuit. Pam played at Shotton, Flint, 

Wrexham and Mold clubs, as well as teaching the game at 

Cheshire adult education and around North Wales.  

Funeral: Thursday 12th December. 11.20am. Chester 

Crematorium. Blacon Ave, Blacon, Chester CH1 5BB. 

Stream for those who cannot attend: 

watch.obitus.com Username: luji1582 Password: 048672 

Calendar 
Dec Sun. 8th  EWBA - MIXED PAIRS 
Jan Fri. 3rd - Sun. 5th  CAMROSE (1) 
Jan Fri. 3rd - Sun. 5th  WBF Online Women’s Teams 
Jan Sun. 12th  HIRST/KURBALIJA TEAMS 
Jan Sat. 18th - Sun. 19th  LADY MILNE TRIAL 
Jan Sat. 18th - Sun. 19th  LADY MILNE TRIAL 
Jan Sat. 18th  OLIVER COWAN Swiss Pairs 
Jan Sat. 25th  STRICTLY COME TEACHING 
Feb Sat. 1st - Sun. 2nd  TELTSCHER TRIAL 
Feb Sat. 8th - Sun. 9th  EWBA SPRING CONGRESS 
Feb Fri. 14th - Sun. 16th  JUNIOR CAMROSE & PEGGY BAYER 
Feb Sat. 15th  OLIVER COWAN Swiss Pairs 
Mar Fri. 7th - Sun. 9th  CAMROSE (2) 
Mar Sat. 8th  NATIONAL PAIRS 
Mar Sun. 9th  NATIONAL TEAMS 
Mar Sat. 22nd  OLIVER COWAN Swiss Pairs 
Mar Fr. 28th – Sun 30th ONLINE HOME UNION MIXED TEAMS 
Apr Fri. 11th - Sun. 13th  LADY MILNE 
Apr Fri. 25th - Sun. 27th  ONLINE EUROPEAN WOMEN'S TEAM CHAMPIONSHIP 
Apr Sun. 27th  NATIONAL MIXED PAIRS 
May Sat. 10th  OLIVER COWAN Swiss Pairs 
May Sun. 11th  EWBA - AGM 
May Sun. 11th  EWBA - ARTHUR JAMES/BEATUS 
May Mon. 12th - Thu. 15th  CELTIC SIMS 
Jun Sat. 7th  OLIVER COWAN Swiss Pairs 
Jun Fri. 13th - Sun. 15th  LLANBRIGHTON CONGRESS 
Jul Sat. 5th  OLIVER COWAN Swiss Pairs 
 
Details of all events on the WBU website and entry forms can be found 
either there or on the website of the area or organiser 

https://watch.obitus.com/


16 
 

On-line Home International event for Mixed Teams 
A new on-line Home International Mixed Teams event will be held on 
RealBridge by the Scottish Bridge Union on Friday 28th March to Sunday 
30th March 2025. The probable start times will be 1600 Friday, 1100 Saturday 
and 1100 Sunday. Teams of four (each team can have up to three 
pairs).  Short breaks at half way in each match for team changes.  

All play all, head-to-head matches, IMPs, converted to VPs.  
Cost - £120 per team (no funding available). 
Expressions of interest are invited from pairs OR teams - 
contact ceri@wbu.org.uk by 31st December 2024. All entries will be forwarded 
to the selectors for consideration.  A trial may be held. 
 

Oliver Cowan Swiss Pairs 
These are also held online and are in full swing. They cost $16 per player to 
enter and are held on BBO. It is easy to get BBO dollars, but if you don’t want 
to do that you can send Oliver £13 per player via his website. The next event 
is Jan 18th and the winners of the three events held so far were: 

September: Tracy Sherman and Martin Taylor 
October: Liz Commins and David Stevenson 
November: Viking Yuen and Fu Cheung 
 

  
 
David Stevenson  gives the above hand where he had an unexpected top just 
for doing the right thing. The no-trump “hoggers” had their just desserts when 
the opponents cashed four or five rounds of hearts. If West is on lead, he has 
to avoid leading the three of hearts, which blocks the suit, but still takes four 
tricks. Five diamonds will always make 12, as the clubs break, and, as David 
found, makes 13 when the defence, quite reasonably, does not fish out the 
ace of hearts.  Nobody reached 6D, which is around 40%.  
 
A good fun event at half the price of a similar face-to-face event. 

mailto:ceri@wbu.org.uk
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Starting Them Early by Maggie Pierce 

The WBU have once again been along to Freshers’ Fair and enrolled more students from 

Cardiff University who are having weekly sessions. 

But what if we were to try to introduce younger ones to minibridge? The plan was hatched. 

Sophie Cunningham was a Primary Headteacher and had lots of her pupils playing when 

she was in post. Sophie was very keen to teach at a starter session, which went ahead at 

half term in Cardiff Bridge Club.  

How many of us played cards with our families, 

before phones and laptops? The idea was to invite 

grandparents (or parents) to come along with their 

youngsters – who could also bring a friend, have a 

great day and go away with all they needed to carry 

on at home.  It’s just an idea as we don’t have the 

players/teachers to regularly run sessions…..Our 

President, Andrea, was most supportive and 

provided these packs, including the cardholders  - 

needed for small hands to hold thirteen cards. 

We had eighteen youngsters aged from seven to fourteen. Plus, three non-bridge adults. 

Sophie was amazing – using her superbly entertaining Powerpoint – even the seven-year-

olds coped with everything. Ages were tabled together, and the enthusiasm was great. All 

went home with a medal and a certificate        

Some comments on the day : Bridge is not boring – I can’t tell a lie’; ‘I like the strategy – it’s 

a bit like football’ were some of the comments and the feedback from Nelly (7), Luke (13) 

and Joseph (9) was favourable, showing that one cannot be too young to learn. 

We are hoping they 

will go away, 

perhaps try some of 

the practice on 

BBO etc. and play 

with friends/family.  

Also come to a little 

tournament in the 

Christmas holidays. 

And then, good 

news, exactly what 

we needed, the 

EBU are running 

drop-in sessions 

(bridge and 

minibridge) for 

under 18s  on Realbridge every week for two hours, and our youngsters  are welcome join 

in. Perfect. Turn up as and when. With or without a partner, lots of qualified teachers on hand  

- hopefully soon including Sophie.  
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We would really love to 

support anyone in 

Wales who would like to 

do this – we can provide 

the Powerpoint, the 

hands, the packs, all 

support materials – and 

even provide Sophie if 

she’s free. Any adult 

needs to have the 

relevant checks, no 

problem, free via the 

WBU.  So please get in 

touch with Ceri Pierce at 

the WBU. 

Sophie Akers reports: 
Our new group of juniors are doing really well with their beginning bridge course, with 

lessons taking place on Tuesday evenings and practise on Wednesday afternoons. Many of 

them have started playing at the Cardiff Bridge Club supervised play sessions, and several 

of them expect to take part in the Peggy Bayer/Junior Camrose in February. We also have 

existing junior members based outside of Cardiff who join us for online practise on a 

Thursday evening. If you know a junior who would be interested, then contact the WBU. 

 



19 
 

 



20 
 

East Wales 

Archway Bridge Club (Chepstow) 

Chepstow goes for youth – relatively 
 
There’s been a changing of the guard at Chepstow Bridge Club, 
with the appointment of a new chairman this autumn, Richard 
Stevenson. Having just turned 50, he’s no spring chicken. 
However, he is still a generation younger than many of the 
members, and the only one still in employment (he edits a rather 
obscure global publication called Compound Semiconductor). 
 After learning to play bridge as an undergraduate, and then, like 
many, ceasing to play while establishing his career, Richard got 
back to the table in his early 30s.  

Since then, he has partnered Greg Howell at Chepstow, playing Precision. Over the last few 
years, Richard has started to become a lot more active, playing with new partners and trying to 
get to grips with two-over-one. His recent highlights include winning the Welsh teams-of-eight 
with Rosemary Allen in a Penarth+ team; winning an on-line Stan Berger during lockdown; and 
captaining a Gold Cup team earlier this year that beat the Knottenbelt team that had just won 
the Camrose (that team had a mix of Chepstow players Greg Howell and Pete Smith, and Cardiff 
players Dave Smith, Mia Deschepper and Mike Best). 

As well as a regular player of face-to-face bridge, including participation in the Cardiff Winter 
League, Richard is a keen on-line player, and plays plenty of boards against robots. He’s a big 
fan of the free 12-board Super Sunday Daylong on BBO, and The Daily Challenge on Intobridge.  
Richard enjoys watching strong international players playing against the robots. In particular, he 
likes watching Gavin Wolpert and Pete Hollands verbalise their thoughts in The Wednesday 
Morning Tournament and the Weekly Free Instant Tournament on BBO. If there’s any standout 
comments, such as the folly of the phrase ‘Aces and Spaces’, he’s now promoting these insights 
on the Chepstow Club homepage. 

To improve his understanding of the two-over-one system, Richard practices bidding a dozen 
hands a day on Cuebids with fellow Chepstow club player Caroline Gawler. This has paid off, 
with them winning this year’s Chepstow mixed pairs.    
    

East Wales Events       
The Stan Berger GP Pairs was 
held in September. 21 pairs 
participated 
Winners: Gwynn Davis & Sue 
Ingham (photo) Runners up: Chris 
Rochelle & Simon Gottschalk . 

The Patrick Jourdain GP Teams 
was held in October. Sue and 
Gwynn completed a fine double in 
the teams. 10 teams took part 
Winners: Gwynn Davis, Sue 
Ingham, James Brindle, Tony 
Ratcliff 
Runners up: Tim Rees, Ceri Pierce, 
Mia Deschepper,  Mike Best 



21 
 

Gwent Bridge Academy (Newport) 
On Sunday 27th October, the Gwent Bridge Academy, one of Newport's longest-standing social 
clubs, held its annual President's Day event. This was a particularly special occasion for the 
club as it marked 50 years since the club was founded in Newport by the late Barry Clowes. 

Guests of honour at the celebrations included the Mayor of Newport, Ray Mogford, and his wife 
Sallie, as well as both of Newport's local MPs Jessica Morden and Ruth Jones. The club 
chairperson Enid Snelgrove gave a speech telling the history of the club, which was originally 
founded by Barry as a fee-paying academy for advancing the game of bridge.  

Sophie Cunningham then told the moving story of how her father Graham Jones inherited the 
Academy on the death of Barry Clowes, turned it into a member’s club and moved it into the 
premises on Clayton Street where it remains to this day. Enid spoke about the effect that Covid 
has had on the club, and how the club is adapting by moving online. Both Jessica Morden and 
Ray Mogford also spoke about the importance to Newport of institutions such as the Academy 
and looked forwards to a bright future for the club.  

On that note, Bill Parkinson, the club secretary was keen to let people know that the club is 
looking for new players and is running lessons. "Bridge is a fantastic way to keep your mind 
sharp, meet new people, and have fun. We'd encourage anyone with an interest in learning 
bridge or enhancing their skills to come to our lessons." Bill said. 

The guests enjoyed a delicious buffet lunch provided by local Usk caterers Napier Catering, then 
moved on to the main event of the day - the bridge tournament. Over sixty players competed for 
three hours for the President's Cup. This was won by Paul Cunningham and Joseph Bentley. 
The club runs bridge lessons on Tuesday nights and new members are always welcome. 
 

Liz Jones and Graham Jones (co-founder, key to the club's enduring success). 



22 
 

Organisers and distinguished guests 
Sophie Cunningham, Ruth Jones 
MP, Ray Mogford, Enid Snelgrove, 
Sallie Mogford and Jessica Morden 
MP 

President’s Cup 
Winners of the event were Joseph 
Bentley and Paul Cunningham, 
pictured with chairperson Enid 
Snelgrove 

 

Mid Wales 
Another  success for John Salisbury and Mike Tedd  who won the Mid Wales Pairs in September.  
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